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State of Israel 

Ministry of Justice 

State Attorney’s Office 

Date: 23 June 1994 

Our no.: 2797/93 

 

To: 

Adv. Eliyahu Avram 

The Association for Civil Rights in Israel 

P.O.B. 8273 

Jerusalem 

 

Re.: HCJ 2797/93 Gharbit v. Minister of Interior 

Your letters dated 24.4.94, 29.3.94, 13.2.94 

 

In response to your above-referenced letters, I hereby inform you that according to the Minister of 

Interior’ decision of March of this year, the sex of the family-unification applicant will not be 

pertinent henceforth. 

Any application to be filed for family unification between spouses, will be considered according 

to its merits, taking into account the following circumstances: 

A. Absence of security or criminal preclusion. 

B. The spouses are married, live in Israel and their registered address is in Israel. 

 

Respectfully, 

Yochi Genessin [–] 

Senior Deputy to the State Attorney 

 

Copy: Yosef Tov, Population Administration Deputy Director. 
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